
Springfield School 
 

     SEN SPECIALIST SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 10 – 27th November 2020 

Welcome to the tenth edition of our weekly ‘admin’ newsletter for the 2020/2021 academic year. This will keep you 
up to date with whole school events and activities. 

 

THE SPRINGBOARD PROJECT 
We are delighted to offer our Supported Internship 
programme to 16-19 year olds.  This is designed to be a 
final year of education, which supports young adults into 
paid employment.  Please like and follow our Facebook 
page (@springboardproject) to see updates and 
celebrate successes - maybe our interns will inspire your 
son/daughter to move into paid work! 
If you have any questions, please get in touch with Laura 
Armitage. 
 

CHRISTMAS  
A Christmas Events calendar is attached. 
If your child normally has a packed lunch but would like a 
Christmas Dinner, please let the class teacher know on 
Monday.  Meals are the normal price of £2.30 for primary 
and £2.50 for secondary.  Payments should be made by 
ParentPay. 

4HM CHRISTMAS SALE 
Class 4HM have some lovely handmade Christmas gifts 
for sale.  Please see the attached flyer for details. 
 

FRIENDS OF SPRINGFIELD 
Our Christmas Market goes live next week.  Please see 
attached flyer for more information about this and how 
to buy your tickets for The Big PTA Raffle. 
 

WESTON CHRISTMAS LIGHT DISPLAY 
Attached is a leaflet giving details of the Starlit Garden at 
Weston, running every day from 1 – 28th December.  

 
MIDWEEK INSPIRATION 

Following on from last week’s daily quotes during Anti 
Bullying week, we have now introduced a ‘Midweek 
Inspirational Quote’ which will be chosen by each class 
on a rota basis.  This week the contribution is from 6EM. 
  
"When everything seems to be going against you, 
remember, an airplane takes off into the wind, not with 
it" 
 

PHYSIOTHERAPY AND OCCUPATIONAL THERAPY 
Hello from the Therapy Team! 
We wanted to let you know about a few staff changes 
that have happened since Sue and Cynthia retired in the 
summer. 
Hayley Mitchell is the school physio and works Monday 
to Friday.  Yvonne Williams is the school OT and works on 
Mondays.   We are supported by Liz Lehm, developing a 
new role in school as a therapy practitioner and also by 
our lovely therapy assistants Jane Mather and Gemma 
Lock. 
 
If you have any questions regarding your child’s 
physio/OT/Orthotics care, the team can be contacted via 
eSchools, or telephoning school and asking for the 
therapy department.  Could you please let us know of 
any upcoming orthopaedic appointments or planned 
surgery that has been scheduled for your child. 
 
Useful contact numbers 
For wheelchair reviews:   

Wheelchair assessment unit:  01625 663345 
For wheelchair repairs: 

Rosscare:  0151 6536000 
Physio/OT office:    01270 826153 
 

THE INNER TRUST 
The Inner Trust support our school by offering free music 
workshops.  They are a Co-Op nominated charity for the 
next year and they have asked whether parents could 
choose them as their cause. 

 
LINK 1:  
https://membership.coop.co.uk/causes/45471 
 
LINK 2: 
https://membership.coop.co.uk/register 
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% Attendance by Class 
1CW 100 1AJ 100 1CS 85 2AA 77.14 
2JK 100 2LB 97.37 2LW 100 2MD 91.78 
2NP/KA 100 2SR 100 3AO 96.67 3AP 96 
3LC 100 3MW 98 3NA 100 3NH 100 
4AJ 78.5 4HM 78.33 6EM 84 6PF 100 

 
*** REMINDERS *** 

 
NUT FREE SCHOOL 

For new and existing parents please remember that we 
are a Nut Free School and be mindful of this when 
sending in snacks or packed lunches 

 
DINNER MONEY 

Current school meal prices are:  
Primary aged pupil (year 3-6) - £2:30 per meal 
Secondary aged pupil (year 7 and over) - £2:50 per meal 
Payments should be made via ParentPay.  If you have any 
difficulties, please get in touch. 

 
NURSING TEAM 

Could parents/carers let the Nursing Team know of any 
changes in their child’s conditions/medications/ A & E 
attendances etc via eSchools to Jenny Smith or Debbie 
Potts. Parents can e-school, send letters or call us. We 
are in school between 8.30am and 16.30pm each week 
day.    
 
The new number to call for any continence issues or 
change of size of nappies is 01270 826360. 

 
REMOTE LEARNING 

If your child needs to self-isolate at home resources will 
be available from the class teacher to continue 
Education. Information will be sent out to parents as and 
when this occurs.  
If your child is waiting on test results or a family 
member’s test results, a planner will be sent home by the 
class teacher.  
Please contact us if you need any further support while 
your child is away from school.  
 
 


